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• I contacted Luke Maher on 22nd June (after having no response from Huw 

Warmenhoven) regarding our decision to go ahead with the CSYMA Junior program at 

Mt Carmel.  

• He informed me he would contact Huw Warmenhoven on our behalf, to organise a 

meeting to get the process going. I am yet to hear back from either Luke or Huw 

regarding the meeting.  

• Clare Barry has been paid for her work this year; with thanks to and assistance from 

Zuzy.  

• Veni Sancte Spiritus. St Augustine: Pray for us.  

 

Annabelle O’Connell 

 


